Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

From: Ron Keck <rdrk@sbcglobal.net>
Sent: Thursday, March 7, 2019 11:22 AM

To: Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

Subject: Comment letter, Cambria WDR update-please approve

Dear Mr Rokke and board. Regarding Cambria CSD and Draft update order No. R3-2014-0050. I ask that you please support CCSD and the update for the Cambria water facility, the facility that the community desperately needs and the majority support. During the last drought triggering severe water restrictions placed on Cambria, I hurt my arm and required three months of physical therapy because I was carrying buckets of bath water to try to save my avocado tree from dying as outdoor irrigation using potable water was banned. We could not even allow family from out of town to stay with us because of the severe restrictions on water. Such severe restrictions created an unreasonable and unnecessary diminished quality of life. Cambria now has the technology and capability to become more water secure while putting less pressure on the creeks , and though we will all continue to conserve, we will have the insurance we need against future droughts with this plant. Please approve the update and protect our community. Thank you. Ronald and Donna Keck

2571 Wilcombe Rd Cambria, CA 93428 Sent from my iPhone